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Information for Parents/Guardians 
 
Dear Parent,  
 
We hope that this note will help inform and advise the Parents and Guardians 
of our Junior and Vulnerable Adult Members. Foiled Again takes the Welfare 
and Safety of the members attending our fencing club very seriously. 
 
Our Child Protection and Anti-Bullying Policy is the same as that of the British 
Fencing Association and it is the club’s policy to be open to the parents of all 
children attending the club. 
 
Should you have any concerns on the day of training please contact Mr Ian 
Toplis, Chairman and Coach, on 07804 631945. 
 
The Club’s elected Welfare Officer is Mrs Jane Mason. Should you have any 
issues/concerns that need addressing please kindly contact Jane in the first 
instance.  
 
Our Head Coach is Mr Mick Dennis, who is British Fencing registered and a 
qualified level 3 coach at Foil, level 2 coach at Epee and Sabre standard.  
Mick has also been DBS certified and is an approved coach, listed on the 
British Fencing child protection register 
 
Additional Club coaches are: Mr Ian Toplis, Mr Alan Bown and Miss Harriet 
Wheeler.  All our coaches are British Fencing Qualified and all DBS/ Child 
protection Certified. Additionally, all have attended Welfare training sessions 
and have received Level One child protection qualifications. 
 
Foiled Again respectfully requests that all Parents/Guardians of children 
attending the classes abide by the following mandatory rules: 
 

1. The Main Door is kept locked at all times and only a club officer is to 

open the door. 

2. Parents to stay at the Club during their child’s training session and to 

only leave their child unattended with the prior agreement of the 

Coaches.  

3. No child will be released to people other than those identified to the 

coaches. 

4. All parents must leave a contact Telephone number with the Club. 

5. Parents who wish to meet their children outside the venue must give us 

written permission to allow the children out.  

6. Any injury sustained during fencing will be logged and Parents notified. 
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7. Parents should note that, as with any contact sport, it is possible to 

received minor bruising during the session. 

8. From time to time photographs for coaching purposes will be taken to 

enhance our coaching and your child’s understanding of the moves 

taught.  Only Parents/Guardians of the children involved shall has 

access to these images and they will not be used for publicity material 

without your written permission to do so. 

 

It is our policy that all personal information given shall be kept in the strictest 

confidence and no information shall be passed on to other club members, 

Parents/Guardians.    

 

  


